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Alderman Sandy Weidner, Chairman

Public Works & Services Committee

John Roo

Assistant of Public Works/City Engineer

Professional Services Agreement with Bloom Companies, LLC'

We have received a Professional Services Agreement from Bloom Companies, LLC. for the West 6th

Street Bridge and Memorial Drive Bridge Rehabilitation Reports.

These are required documents to complete the funding application to Racine County and WisDOT to be

eligible for funding under the Wisconsin Administrative Code Trans 213'

The West 6th Street and Memorial Drive Bridge reports are S4,OOO each, and S1,000 is needed to

perform load rating analysis for the Memorial Drive Bridge.

Funding is available in the 2013 Capital lmprovement Program.

lf the Committee agrees, the appropriate action would be to authorize the Mayor and City Clerk to enter

into the agreement,
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BLOOM

September 26,2012

Mr. John Rooney, P.E
Assistant Commissioner of Public Works
City of Racine
730 Washington Avenue
Racine, W|53403

Re: W. 6th Street Bridge and Memorial Drive Bridge Rehabilitation Reports

Mr. Rooney:

Bloom Companies is pleased to submit our proposal for engineering services to the City of
Racine for providing rehabilitation reports for the West 6'n Street and the Memorial Drive
Bridges. Both bridges are in a deteriorated condition according to the most recent routine
inspection reports, and there are repairs planned for this fall which will improve the
serviceability of these bridges. The repairs planned, however, will not improve the structural
condition of these bridges, and the City has been advised to seek funding for rehabilitation or
replacement of these bridges.

The City may apply for funding assistance through the State of Wisconsin Local Bridge
Program. Completing the rehabilitation reports will allow the City to complete the funding
application to Racine County and WisDOT, assuming allfunding criteria are met. Bloom
Companies will prepare the required reports which will address funding eligibility under
Wisconsin Administrative Code Trans 213. We have attached a copy of the Trans 213 Code
for your reference.

Our Lump Sum fee for the proposed work will be $4,000 for the West 6th Street bridge, and
$4,000 for the Memorial Drive bridge. This fee includes inspection and preparation of the
rehabilitation reports for both bridges. The existing load ratings at Memorial Drive are based
on assumed values, and we recommend including a load rating analysis with the report,
since it can affect the recommendations and sufficiency rating. Performing the load rating
analysis will be an additional $1,000 at Memorial Drive. lf this is acceptable, we will provide
a detailed scope of services and a contract, at your request.

Bloom Companies has an experienced bridge design staff, with extensive experience
performing bridge inspections as well as writing bridge rehabilitation reports. We have
included resumes for the staff which will be assigned to this project, which demonstrate our
expertise with this type of work. We appreciate the opportunity to present our qualifications
to The City of Racine and look forward to working with you on this project. lf you have any
questions or comments, please contact me a|414-2924508 or at jsadowski@bloomc .

Respectfully submitted,
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